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Amherstburg-Harrow Catholic Family of Parishes 

Pastor 
Rev. Matthew Kucharski 

 
Deacon Leonard Tetreault 
Deacon Matthew Sutton 

 
Pastoral Minister 

Kim Bornais 

Bookkeeper 
Anita Walach 

 
Secretary 

Karen McGuire 
 

Custodians 
Matt Sutton - Amherstburg 

Romy Mayea—Harrow 

Pastoral Council Chair 
to be determined 

 
Finance Committee Chair 

To be determined 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Help Line 
Amherstburg - 519-984-7594 

Harrow - 519-971-2095 

All submission must be in writing or 
email no later then Monday at 4:00 pm 

Baptism 
Contact Kim Bornais 519-736-5418        

kbornais@dol.ca 
 

Reconciliation 
By appointment 519-736-5418 

 
Holy Matrimony 

Contact the rectory office one year prior 
to wedding 

Monday ~ Closed 
Tuesday - Friday  9:00 am - 4:30 pm  
Closed for lunch  12:00 pm - 1:00 pm 

      Weekday                    Weekend 
Tuesday 6:30pm - Harrow Site  Saturday 5pm - Amherstburg Site 
Wednesday 9am - Amherstburg Site Sunday 9am - Harrow Site 
Thursday 9am - Harrow Site  Sunday 11am - Amherstburg Site 
Friday 9am - Amherstburg Site 
 

July 12, 2020 
15th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sacraments 

Office Hours 

Mass Time and Location 

Bulletin Notices 

Parish Organizations 

Parish Staff 

Pastoral Team 



Sunday Chuckle 

                     

  “I wish God would turn down the  summer a little.” 

It’s easy and free to start 

enjoying FORMED! 

 Go to signup.formed.org 

Type in: Amherstburg 

Click on:  

St. John the Baptist Parish 

Register with your name and 

email address 

Check that email account for 

a link to begin using Formed 

Our gift to you that lasts the 

Weekday Mass  & Mass Intentions  
 Tuesday, July 14, 2020 6:30pm Harrow 

À Maria Teves 
À Carlos Medeiros 
À Tokey Ryan by Shirley Ryan 
À Robert Bondy by Garnet Berthiaume 
À Angiolina Salvati by Elsa & Frank Caletti 
 

Wednesday, July 15, 2020 9am Amherstburg  
À Don McLean (4th Ann.) Marilyn & Family 
À Betty Bezaire by Connie & Joe McGuire 
À Gloria Bondy by Delores & Mike Specht 
Sp. Int. Dianne Fox by Roseanne & Garnet Berthiaume 
 
 

Thursday, July 16, 2020 9am Harrow  
À Eileen Beneteau by Doris & Joe Kitka 
À Michael Murphy by Mary Jane Murphy 
À Maria Pereira 
À Maria Vieira 
À Virginia Wolf 

Friday, July 17, 2020  Amherstburg  
 
À Gabriel Rosati by Silvio DiMarco 
À Renee Bertrand by the Amherstburg CWL 
À Angela DeSantis by Mary & Aince Scipione 
À Mario Rosati by Rose Charles 

 
Gospel Reading 
 
Matthew 13:1-23 (shorter form: Matthew 13:1-9) 
Jesus teaches that the kingdom of heaven is like seed that has 
been sown on good soil. 
 
Background on the Gospel Reading 
 Today’s Gospel marks the beginning of the third long 
discourse given by Jesus in the Gospel of Matthew. Over the 
next few weeks, the Gospel readings will consist of the entire 
13th Chapter of Matthew’s Gospel, a lengthy teaching discourse. 
Throughout this discourse, Jesus will offer several parables to 
illustrate for his listeners what he means by the kingdom of 
heaven. He begins with the parable of the sower, which appears 
rather straightforward—of course seeds grow best in good soil. 
Seeds that miss the soil, are sown on rocky ground, or are sown 
among other plants will not grow. The surprise in the parable is 
the enormous yield of the seed that is sown on good soil. 
 
 Jesus then explains his use of parables. Jesus seems 
to suggest that he uses parables to teach because the 
meanings of parables are not self-evident. The hearer must 
engage in some degree of reflection in order to comprehend the 
message of a parable. In this way, the medium—the parable—
models the point of the parable of the sower. Those who are 
willing to engage themselves in the effort to understand will be 
rewarded by the discovery of the message and will bear fruit. 
 
 To bring home the point, Jesus interprets the parable 
of the sower to his disciples. The different types of soil in which 
the seeds are sown are metaphors for the disposition with which 
each individual hears the teaching about the kingdom of 
heaven. Some will be easily swayed away from the kingdom of 
heaven. Some will receive it for a time but will lose it when faced 
with difficulties. Some will hear the word but will then permit 
other cares to choke it out. Yet some will receive it well, and the 
seed will produce abundant fruit. 

Masks are required for everyone inside mausoleum buildings by order of the 
Bereavement Authority of Ontario. In addition, there have been other updates to 
cemetery COVID-19 protocols you can read at this link (PDF). Mausoleum visit-
ing hours are as follows:-Heavenly Rest Cemetery and Rose Hill/St. John the 
Baptist Cemetery (Windsor-Essex) Open Monday to Saturday from 4:00 pm to 

8:00 pm, closed Sunday and Holidays. 

 

https://dol.ca/documents/2020/6/COVID%2019%20memo%20June%2026%202020.pdf


 

 Well we made it through our first weekend under the “reopening after COVID-19” rules and 
restrictions!  My thanks for all your patience and understanding as we try to figure out how all of this is 
supposed to work.  As I mentioned, this is a “work in progress”, so we will be tweaking things as we go 
along.  However, for a first run, I was very impressed by our volunteers and by all of you. 
 
 And how about the air conditioning!  Have you ever been in St. John the Baptist Church when it 
was 90 degrees outside and still felt so cool inside the church?  Yes the long-awaited air conditioning has 

been installed and is working well.  I am sure during the hot summer days we will all appreciate the “cool”! 
 

 Unlike some other parishes, our pre-registration numbers for our second week have actually gone up over the first 
week.  This is very exciting.  We will be monitoring our numbers to ensure the greatest number of people can attend as 
possible and to ensure that as many different households can attend as possible (for example, we will have to watch 
whether somebody is coming every week, when some people are not being able to come at all). How will all this work? We 
are not sure. This is a trial and error system. We will be learning as we go and ask for your patience as we work to improve 
our system.  Please remember,  you need to pre- register to attend Mass every weekend you wish to come to Mass. 
Typically, pre-registration will open for the following week once pre-registration has closed for the previous week.  As well, 
there is a new link for each week’s registration.  So please click on the link below or go to our website www.ahcfop.ca 
and click on the link there.  If you do not have access to online registration, you can register by calling 519-736-5418. If 
nobody is available to answer the phone, please leave a voicemail message at ext. 110 (Karen’s). Your message should 
include your name, phone number, the Mass you are registering for and the number of people you are registering. Karen 
will give you a call to confirm your place(s) for Mass. Registration will close at 2:30pm on Friday, July 17th. 
 

The pre-registration link for this week:  https://amherstburgharrowcatholi.flocknote.com/signup/6955 
 
 The doors to the church will be open 30 minutes before Mass begins so please come early to allow enough time for 
the pre-screening and the registration confirmation process.  You may have to wait outside, so bringing an umbrella may be 
helpful depending upon the kind of weather we are experiencing. 
 
 If you decide that you will not be attending the Mass you pre-registered for, please contact the office to let us know.  
As you know, our numbers are limited, so if you have pre-registered for a spot that you know you will not be using means 
somebody else won’t be able to use it either if you fail to cancel.  Last week somebody called to ask if there were any last-
minute spaces available, and we had to say we were “full”, even though, in the end, that was not the case due to “no-
shows”.  Sometimes you have to make a decision to not attend at the last minute, and we understand that.  However, if it 
isJuly  not at the last minute, it would be helpful to let us know. 
 
 There have been some questions about Deacon Leonard.  Yes, Deacon Leonard is still a deacon and yes he is still 
a part of our parish.  However, he has chosen, due to the nature of his occupation (paramedic), that he will not be involved 
in ministry at this time to protect our people.  With the potential that he could encounter a COVID-19 positive person and 
not know it at the time, he did not want to risk the safety of any of our parishioners.  I appreciate his concern and I thank 
him for all the work that he (and other health care and essential workers) have been providing for our community. 
 
 Another “clergy” question is regarding Fr. Dave Boutette.  Some of you may know that he recently retired from Holy 
Name of Jesus parish in Essex.  He has chosen to live in Amherstburg and would like to attend our parish.  He and I have 
had many conversations over the last few weeks and I am eager to have him to be a part of our parish family.  He has not 
been appointed to our parish in any kind of “official” capacity, but I have given him an open invitation to participate within 
our parish in whatever way he wishes.  So you may see Fr. Dave sitting in the congregation for Mass, he may choose to 
concelebrate, or he may be the celebrant and/or preacher.  It is up to him.  I want to respect his retirement (he earned it) 
and we welcome his presence among us in whatever ways he is comfortable. 
  

 

http://www.ahcfop.ca


 Some have been asking about bringing Communion to the homebound. According to the diocesan guide-
lines, to bring communion to the homebound, it states "the person must be in the same household".  Others have 
questioned whether that means somebody in their expanded circle is also included. This is open to many interpre-
tations, but we as a parish must follow the diocesan guidelines..  We will not be exercising "Parish" homebound 
ministry at this time. 
 
 As you know, we are not able to use the Confessionals at either church.  However, the sacristy at St. John 
the Baptist is large enough to set up a temporary confessional and maintain the necessary physical distancing.  So 
for the next few weeks, we will experiment with having a Saturday morning confession time from 11am to 
noon.  When you arrive at the church enter through the side doors, hand sanitize and then sit in a pew following 
our physical distancing rules.  If the sacristy door is open (off of the altar area to the right) that means I am availa-
ble for the next person. If the door is closed then somebody is in there and you should not enter.  You do not have 
to make an appointment; it will be first come, first serve.  If Saturday morning cannot work for you, calling the office 
to arrange another time is an option. 

NEED FOR VOLUNTEERS 
  
To comply with all the directives we need your help.  Anyone interested in one or more of the following tasks are invited to call 

the office (519-736-5418) and let Kim know how you would like to help or email her at kbornais@dol.ca.  Our hope is to 
have enough people that we can rotate a schedule through the weeks so that the same person is not performing these 
tasks every week.  We will be having a training session for the volunteers on Monday 6:30pm and Tuesday 10:00am in 
St. John the Baptist Church.  Volunteers are only required to attend one of the two training times. 

  
1) Greeters        - provide friendly welcome to visitors to the church 
                        - confirm visitors are compliant with health questions 
                        - spray sanitize hands of each visitor 
  
2) Registration  - collect name, phone number and email address of each family/visitor 
  
3) Hospitality    - escort visitors to their seat 
                        - direct visitors during time of reception of Communion 
                        - direct visitors at end of Mass for orderly dismissal 
                        - oversee the collection basket at each exit 
  
4) Cleaners       - clean church after Mass 
                                    - pews, door handles, washrooms, any “public” surfaces 

BEFORE COMING TO CHURCH 
Before coming to Church, please consider whether it is safe for you to attend.  
Please stay at home if: 

¶           you are sick or if your temperature is over 37.5ºC or 100ºF         

¶           you have returned to Canada in the past 14 days (transborder workers and their families are exempt 
from this rule; they are permitted to attend without a 14 day quarantine) 

¶           you have any COVID-19 symptoms (cough, fever, severe fatigue, shortness of breath, loss of appetite) 

¶           you have been in contact with a confirmed or suspected COVID-19 case in the last 14 days     



OPTOMETRISTS  
Dr. Anthony DiPasquale,  

Dr. Giuseppe DePinto,  
Dr. Peter DiPasquale,  
Dr. Lara DiPasquale  

80 Richmond Street  519 -736 -2406  

/ƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ 5ŀǘŀ tǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ 
80 Richmond Street 
рмф - тос - ррсм 

●Custom Built Computers ●PC Repairs ●Upgrades●Laptops 
●Printers ●Networking  ●PC Peripherals ●Office Supplies 

●Software ●Hardware ●Cable Internet ●DSL 
●High Speed Rural Wireless Internet Provider 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
Council 2110 Assembly 2355       New members Needed 

Serving our Church and our Community.  Join and become a proud member.  
Hall Rentals for all occasions catering to your needs 

190 Richmond St.         519-736-4870 

Remember. . . 

Let our advertisers 

know you saw their 

ad here 

 

This Space is Available 

Eat 
Shop 
Spend 

and Enjoy 
LOCAL  

please support the 
businesses that  

support your  
Parish 

 

Call 

519-736-5418 

for this space 

 

Biscuit Cards  
Religious and ALL Occasions 
Hand-Made Greeting Cards 

Lorraine Bortolin 519-736-5045 
Biscuit Cards on Facebook 

Shopping Locally Saves Gas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C.W.LñAmherstburg 
General Meeting  

3rd Monday of the month  
at 7pm 

President: Mary Verstick 519 736 8531 

 

 

Brisebois  
Christian Bookstore &  

Gift Shoppe  
2475 Central Avenue 
519-944-9780 

This Space is Available  

Itõs Wise to Advertise 

Sharron Carr,  

MORTGAGE AGENT 
MortgagesBySharron.ca  

    519.736.6562|  
   MortgageBSharon@gmail.com 

 

CYNTHIA A. THRASHER 
Barrister & Solicitor 

274 Dalhousie Street, Unit 102 
Amherstburg, N9V 0E8 
519-730-0003 
519-730-1676 

cynthia@thrasherlaw.ca 

 

 

 

Rags To Riches  
U P H O L S T E R Y  

41 Sandwich St. S. 519 736 4020  
RagsToRichesUpholstery.com  

 

 

https://www.mortgagesbysharron.ca/
tel:+5197366562
mailto:MortgageBySharron@gmail.com
http://mortgageintelligence.ca/mi/home/

